Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, District III Field Advisor
October 2005 Report

On-Site Assistance: High Schools – 7
 Colleges – 2 
Ag Literacy - 1
	Bushnell-Prairie City High School

Canton High School

Capital Area Career Center High School

Illini Central High School

Liberty High School

Mt. Pulaski High School


	West Prairie High School

Spoon River Community College

Western Illinois University

Sangamon-Menard Ag Ed Partnership


Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 3  (55 Participants)
· Section 12 IAVAT Agriculture Teacher’s Meeting, TownHouse Restaurant – Havana, 12
· Western Illinois University, Introduction to Ag Ed Course – Macomb, 8

· National FFA Convention Bus Trip, 35 

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 6
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Illinois FFA Center – Springfield
· Sangamon-Menard Agricultural Education Partnership Mtg., Sangamon Co. FB – Springfield

· CTE for Math / Science Credit Planning Meeting, ISBE – Springfield

· Illinois Principal’s Association Conference, Prairie Capital Convention Center – Springfield

· Western Illinois University’s College of Agriculture Career Fair – Macomb

· National FFA Convention, Kentucky Fair and Expo Center – Louisville

Other Activities

· Worked on items related to the PSAA PowerPoint project.
· Revised and printed the FCAE order form tri-fold brochure.

· Developed and sent follow-up materials for the Ag Math meeting.

· Developed packets for the National FFA Convention bus trip.

· Researched information regarding the highly qualified teacher issue.

· Made revisions to the teacher candidate page on the IL Ag Ed website.

· Duplicated CD’s – BSAA/PSAA and “Why Should Schools Offer Ag Ed” CD’s.

· Worked on the Agricultural Content Standards project.

· Reviewed and made entries in the teacher and program database website.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.

Miles Traveled - 1186
Commentary

It is imperative that we encourage teachers to become “highly qualified” so that they will be able to teach agriculture courses for academic credit.  Now that we finally know the requirements to become “highly qualified”, we need to provide all teachers with this information and provide them with assistance as they complete the process.  












